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CVRD approves removal of transit shelters in Duncan and North Cowichan 
 

DUNCAN, BC – On April 10, 2024 the Cowichan Valley Regional District (CVRD) Board approved 
the removal of the transit shelters and benches at Village Green Mall and on James Street by 
Cowichan Secondary School, due to the misuse of the transit shelters for non-transit activities. 
 

CVRD transit staff have been attending to numerous complaints from transit customers, 
businesses and the Cowichan transit operating company (Transdev,) regarding misuse of the 
transit shelters in the core area. The complaints are in regards to open drug and alcohol use, 
unsightly conditions, loitering and unhoused individuals using the transit shelters as a place to stay.  
On many days transit customers are not able to access the transit shelters for their intended 
purposes.  
 
To address the safety concerns for transit customers, the transit shelters will be removed as soon 
as possible, with the intent to have them reinstalled at other appropriate locations in the transit 
system. The Board acknowledges this may inconvenience transit riders, but felt the removal of 
these shelters was required for the accessibility and safety of transit riders, and for the 
safeguarding of transit infrastructure.  
 
The CVRD Board also reiterated their commitment to advocating for Provincial assistance and 
resources to address the safety concerns at the transit shelters, lack of housing and the impacts 
of the unhoused population in communities. In addition, the Board will be forwarding a letter to 
other local governments requesting their support to raise awareness of the negative collateral 
effects of the housing and addiction crisis on local government’s ability to continue to provide 
services to the general public, such as transit shelters. 
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